DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

MAY 18, 2010
Members Present: Lardizzone, Kitson, Carroll, Evans, Goss, Harden, Keithley, Lank, Newstadt, Sarg, Thompson, Wasson and Weir

Members Excused: Corsa and Timberman
Staff Present: Davila and Peterson
Guests:  Ed Moczulski (LP Lo-DEL), Charles M. Dorman (VAMC Director), Renee Adams (EFTC) and Bettylou Evans (American Legion)

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman Lardizzone opened the meeting by introducing the guests.
Mr. Moczulski announced that he will be retiring July 1, 2010, and People’s Place is looking for some one to replace him. He stated that he felt fortunate to have had the contract for 20 years and really enjoyed his work. 

Mr. Peterson provided a monthly update for the Veterans Home. He announced that they hired a Director of Nursing and she will be coming on June 21, 2010.  Her name is Patricia Hildebrand and she is a licensed Home Administrator. He also indicated that they are tentatively planning a ribbon- cutting ceremony for the pavilion on July 13, 2010.   Mr. Peterson announced that their Carnival will be held on Saturday, June 5, 2010, starting at noon.  The canteen hours have been extended from 7:00 am to 7:00 pm (Monday – Friday) and it has been a huge success. 
Mr. Dorman briefed on current construction and various projects.  Commissioner Carroll inquired about the VA female programs and Mr. Dorman promised to have a report ready for the next Commission meeting.  Mr. Dorman also provided updates on services at the out-patient clinics and possible new services he would like to provide.
MOTION BY HARDEN TO ACCEPT APRIL COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY CARROLL, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

CEMETERY COMMITTEE

Commissioner Wasson provided updates on both the Northern and Southern Cemeteries. 

LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

Commissioner Thompson reported that some of the Commissioners attended the April 28, 2010, meeting with the Veterans Affairs Committee at Legislative Hall. Commissioner Thompson spoke with Senator Bunting about Title 29 of the Delaware Code and Senator Bunting said he would get back to him. Mr. Davila spoke more extensively about information from the meeting and discussion followed. 
PERSONNEL
Commissioner Thompson reported that we received approval to hire the Administrator for the Northern Cemetery.  We have tentatively scheduled interviews for June 9-10, 2010. 
PUBLIC RELATIONS
Commissioner Weir reported on events he attended. 
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – The MOPH has planned a program at the Blue Rocks on August 9, 2010. Their State Convention will be held on June 5, 2010, at the DAFB Museum.  The organization was represented in May at the 5K run held on DAFB.  Their organization has been requested to place flags on the graves at the Veterans Cemetery in Bear this year.
Evans (American Legion) – Their organization is hosting the Flay Day Ceremony (June 14th) at the Southern Cemetery this year.   Their State Convention is scheduled for the second weekend in July at the Sheraton in Dover.  
Goss (KWVA) – Reported on their upcoming Golf tournament fundraiser. All the proceeds will go to the Walter Reed Wounded Warrior Fund. They are currently planning for their State picnic in September 2010. 
Harden (WAVES) – She attended the Volunteer Luncheon at the Veterans Home and the VAVS Luncheon on May 13, 2010.  She received a 20-year certificate for her volunteer work at the VA Hospital.
Kitson (VFW) – They attended the VA Patient Carnival in Elsmere and the Cooties won first place in the booth decorating.  The VFW State Convention is scheduled for June 11-12, 2010, at the Dover Sheraton.  The National Convention is scheduled for August 21-26, 2010, in Indianapolis, IN. 
Lank (MOWW) – They are planning to dedicate their bronze plaque at the Delaware Veterans Home on June 6, 2010.
Lardizzone (DAV) – There is a Homecoming event on June 5, 2010, at the DAFB from 1:00-4:00 pm. The DAV State Convention will be held June 25-26, 2010, and their National Commander will be attending.  The DAV National Convention is scheduled for July 31-August 3, 2010, in Atlanta, GA. 
Newstadt (JWV) – They started Bingo again at the VA Hospital and they held their annual installation and luncheon. He spoke about the crisis of declining members joining veterans organizations and provided a copy of an article addressing the issue. 
Sarg (MOAA) – They stormed the Hill in Washington, DC, on April 20-21, 2010.  He shared some of the activities the MOAA organization participates in with new service members to develop their relationship and recruit new members. 
Thompson (MCL) – The MCL State Convention will be held on June 19, 2010, at Oak Orchard, 10:00 am. 
Wasson (DELVETS) – Their Post is having a Memorial Day Service on May 29, 2010, and they will be honoring Chaplains who have participated in the various wars. At the same time, they will open their pool and have a picnic for their members and families. On May 30, 2010, they will be represented at the bridge and the cemetery. On May 31, 2010, they will be placing flags on veterans’ graves at public and private cemeteries. 
Weir (AMVETS) – Their State Convention will be held on June 12, 2010, at Post 2 in Sussex County.
NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Peterson announced that their Medical Director has resigned as of the end of June; but they have already negotiated a contract for her replacement. He provided an update on the Veterans Home transportation needs. The issue of spouses being admitted into the Home was discussed. 
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION

Commissioner Newstadt questioned the difference between the Wounded Warrior Fund and Wounded Warrior Program and discussion followed.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
JUNE 15, 2010 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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